
Public Hearing and 
Council Discussion 

Ordinance No. 865:

Amending 
the City of Shoreline’s

Commute Trip Reduction Plan



State Commute Trip Reduction Law

Shoreline is required to have a CTR Plan which aims 
at reducing single-occupant vehicle trips

• This affects 6 CTR sites (employers) in Shoreline.

• The City contracts with King County to help 
implement programs with all 6 sites.



Updates to the CTR Plan

The City is required to update its CTR Plan 
at least every four years 

• This allows for the establishment of new 4-year 
targets and program strategies.

• Last update was for the 2015-2019 program cycle 
and an update is now due.



CTR Board Exemption

Local jurisdictions are exempted from update 
requirements for the 2019-2023 cycle.

• Ordinance No. 865 utilizes State Board exemption by 
extending the current plan through 2023.

• Staff will update CTR Plan in concurrence with 
Transportation Master Plan Update (beginning in 2020)



• The purpose of this public hearing is to receive 
comments on proposed Ordinance No. 865 which 
amends the City of Shoreline current CTR Plan to 
cover the 2019-2023 planning period.

Public Hearing on Ordinance No. 865



Council is scheduled to adopt proposed Ordinance No. 865 
amending the City’s CTR Plan on September 30, 2019.

Adoption of Ordinance No. 865
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